
 

February 19, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2272 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2272 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2272 would authorize the Secretary of the Department for Children and Families 

(DCF) to switch vacant staff assistant and attorney positions from the classified service to the 

unclassified service.  The bill clarifies that currently filled staff assistant and attorney positions 

would not be affected. 

 

 DCF states that if the positions are filled at the same salary rate as the classified 

positions, HB 2272 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Jackie Aubert, Children & Families  


